PALM LAKE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

                                    BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING 

          MEETING MINUTES        
 

          SEPTEMBER 8, 2020
The Special Board of Directors Meeting was called to order by President Ned Timmer at 7:06 p.m. 

Board members present:  Ned Timmer, Fred Lenz, Ben Ellis, Marty Crosley and Mike Ketchum

Ned Timmer recommended and the board concurred that their pending review and final approval of PLHOA bank statements and financial reports through July 2020 be tabled until further board review could occur during a subsequent board meeting.   
Ned Timmer proceeded to discuss in detail the upcoming sidewalk repair project scheduled for the fourth quarter of 2020.  He noted at a previous board meeting up to $12,000 had been approved for the repair project and added that sidewalk slabs throughout Palm Lake have recently been marked with a green dot indicating where slab replacement was needed and a blue dot indicating slab repair by cement cutting.  Additionally, Timmer reported a tree on the common ground at 8618 Crestgate Circle potentially cracked the residential driveway and curb there and should also be included in the sidewalk project to halt further damage.  Following further discussion on the scope of the project, a motion to fund the project was offered and seconded to approve the transfer of an amount totaling $7,800 from the reserves with $5,800 to be earmarked for the sidewalk project and up to $2,000 for the tree removal and stump grinding at 8618 Crestgate Circle.  A meeting is planned with the vendor later in the week to finalize the contract and set the date for the sidewalk project to begin.
The Board next received from Ned Timmer and Marty Crosley an update on their recent discussions with Duke Energy on various options for light poles.  They observed that many of Palm Lake’s inside light poles are damaged and discolored and again noted that Duke Energy would only paint the existing light poles with Duke’s preferred color.  Timmer and Crosley have been evaluating various replacement options and they presented for discussion two options for the inside light pole replacements – the Victorian light pole costing $10,671 annually and the Washington light pole costing $11,360.40 annually.  The existing inside light poles cost $10,511.16 annually.  

In recognition that some interest has been expressed to board members by HOA members to add three new light poles along Palm Lake Dr., Timmer and Crosley have received annual quotes from Duke Energy of $1,230.24 for three Victorian light poles and 
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$1,567.08 for three Washington light poles.  The installation cost for either light pole is $3,000.
It was noted that a HOA dues increase approximating $225 would be necessary in 2021 to fund a budget which included new inside light poles and those along Palm Lake Dr.  
While views were offered by board members on the recent installation of two LED lights on light poles in Palm Lake, the much brighter LED lights appear to be the only option from Duke Energy for street lights. 
There was agreement by the board a communication to the HOA on the light pole options to be followed by a community conversation or meeting in the coming months would be needed to receive HOA input on the light pole options and their funding.  In the meantime, Timmer and Crosley will continue to dialogue with Duke Energy to see if any other light pole options are available. 

Timmer presented for board review and discussion of a worksheet prepared showing the end of the year 2020 projected balances in the PLHOA Reserve Accounts.  The worksheet also contained assumptions to calculate funding needs through 2026 for several subaccounts in the General Reserves.  The assumptions made pointed to the need to make an annual contribution of $7,410 to the General Reserves and $3,000 to the Road Reserves in order to fully fund our Reserves. A copy of the worksheet will be appended to the special meeting minutes.
Ned Timmer reported the PLHOA will be submitting this fall an application for a 2021 Orange County Neighborhood Grant.  The PLHOA will seek a grant of $10,000 in county dollars which will be matched by $10,000 from the PLHOA.  The grant will be utilized for several potential projects which have been identified and which may include:

· Tuck Pointing of the front brick wall only along Palm Lake Dr. as well as the entrance wall and gate house
· Updating of the two Palm Lake entrance signs and the smaller Palm Lake sign on Palm Lake Dr.
· Low voltage lighting for the entrance wall and along Palm Lake Dr.  
Quotes have been received on the Tuck Pointing and sign updating while quotes are still pending on the lighting.       
Marty Crosley submitted for board discussion a preliminary 2021 PLHOA budget and also provided budget projections for 2021-2024.   Each budget category for 2021 was reviewed by Crosley with an opportunity provided for board comment on the figures and their underlying assumptions.  The preliminary budget is based on $225 HOA dues increase in 2021 but it was noted that figure could change depending upon the decisions made regarding new light poles.   
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The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Ketchum, Secretary

